East Midlands Orienteering Association Executive Committee Meeting – 15 July 2013
	Item No
	Description
	Action

	Present:  John Woodall (NOC), Ranald Macdonald (DVO), Viv Macdonald (DVO), Sean Harrington (LOG), Pauline Olivant (NOC), Dave Olivant (NOC), Judith Holt (DVO), Bob Haskins (LEI) and  Mike Gardner (DVO). 

In attendance: Ursula Williamson (LEI); Amanda Roberts (LOG)

	1
	Apologies for Absence: Received from Ian Whitehead

	

	2
	Minute taker: Mike Gardner took the minutes.


	

	3
	Approval of Minutes of Meeting on 15th April 2013 – The minutes were accepted as a true record of the previous meeting with no changes.

	

	4a
	Website version of minutes – to be published as is.

	Mike to inform webmaster

	5
	Actions Outstanding from previous minutes

4a – Mike had sent the last minutes to webmaster and they are available on EMOA website at http://www.emoa.org.uk/members/minutesexec130128.doc
6 – Viv and Pauline had talked with Robert about the EMJS Finances (see later notes)

8 – Judith had talked with Ursula about the East Midlands League and what she would need

8 – Mike Gardner had talked to Dave Nevell about supporting EM League changes if required. He was pretty busy currently but could assist if we needed some help

8 – Club Reps had talked about Midlands Champs 2014, but no-one had expressed a real interest in hosting them (in 2016 we have areas which could be used)

9 – Dave Olivant had provided details of Mapping course for EMEWS and now had 9 names

9 – Hilary Palmer provided details of Dai Bedwell training sessions that went out in EMEWS. Clubs also put details on their websites. The idea of some training an hour before people had a run seemed to work well. Recommend that clubs do more of this.

10 – Will discuss officials separately 

10 – Ranald did get an article in to last EMEWS

11 – Mike sent out a mini-EMEWS and then a full EMEWS (which did include an article on shadowing)

12 – In terms of EM League Ursula and Judith did discuss this. However, it is not always easy to break things out so it is simply recommended that we encourage folk to declare themselves non-competitive if providing more than simple shadowing on courses

13 - John Woodall booked hall for AGM


	 Club Reps to take the feedback on having training courses before informal events seemed to work and recommend they take this forward as an idea

	6
	Treasurer’s Report
The Treasurer presented the event levy information for 2012/13.  These seemed to show that income had been higher than expected as we had hosted a number of large events (Midlands Champs, CompassSport Cup Final  and Eyam had done well). We should not expect to get as much next year as there are no large events planned.

The Treasurer presented the unaudited accounts for 2012/13 which showed a slight decline in membership, levy income up (see above), and we did get some grants to aid coaching from local authorities which has helped. The relationship with the EM Junior Squad finances was modified. The EMJS will keep their building society account to they can manage their day to day expenses. They will retain £843 in there. The excess grant will be paid back to EMOA account which provided more income than expected. So, although it was budgeted for a large loss the current accounts just show a small deficit of £33 on the year.

The Treasurer then presented the proposed budget for 2013/14. All of the monies are costed based on the Development Plan. It has been assumed there would be a slight rise in membership fees, but no change in event levies. Discussion took place on some minor tweaks to funding such as Development Day costs, increasing level of grants to be paid out for members as getting a lot more grant requests in as BO have less funding available. Overall, the final budget shows a deficit of £1,540. The next 2 years are then shown as having a deficit of £950. This is using up a lot of the development funding we have available and reducing the amount held in the accounts but the funding is being used to develop the sport. 
Grants – A number f grant applications were made and each of these was granted funding which the Treasurer will pay out on the proviso of an article for EMEWS:
Hannah Cox was awarded a grant for a BOF Tour

All the rest of the grants were for Laganlia attendance. These were for Louise Forshaw-Perring, Nigel Finn-Lydon, Gabriel Rollison and Nicholas Wilson.

	Viv to create updated versions of financial reports and get to Mike for next EMEWS


	7
	Correspondence
No new correspondence had been received.

	

	8.
	Fixtures

(a) EMOA League 2013 

Many events have taken place already and the remainder of the 2013 events are listed below:

8 Sept – Hardwick (DVO)

12 October – Bestwood (NOC)

13 October – Kedleston (DVO)

27 October – Ratby (LEI)

10 November – Thoresby North – (NOC)

22 December – Walesby (NOC)

29 December – Outwoods (LEI)

The scoring for the EM League will remain as is at present.

There was some problem with a couple of events between NOC and LEI for 2014. Once that is resolved we will collate the program for 2014 EM league.

(b)2013 Urban League
The first 2 Urban League events have taken place with the rest scheduled below:
· EMUL 3 Sunday 21 July: Buxton (DVO)

· EMUL 4 Saturday 31 August: Lincoln City (LOG)

· EMUL 5 Sunday 6 October: Stamford (LOG)

· EMUL 6 Saturday 23 November: Ashby-de-la-Zouch (LEI)

It is hoped we can encourage clubs to run 2 events each in 2014.
(c) Night League
The clubs were asked what events they had planned for coming Winter. LOG have 5, LEI 4, NOC 2 and DVO 1. If we want to have a League we will need to agree a common format for those events and scoring  system. It s hoped the new Fixtures Secretary can look at this as a priority when takes over.
 (d) Future Major Events in EMOA:

(i) British Schools Championships 2013 – DVO – November 17th at Shipley Park
(ii) East Midlands Champs for 2013 will be at LEI Spring Cottage event on 24 November.
(iii) The 2014 East Midlands Champs – Most likely event would be Cademan Woods on 6th April.
(iv) LEI are looking to host the British Night Champs in 2016
(v) As discussed earlier NOC may well be interested in hosting the Midland Champs in 2016. 

	

	9
	Development – Ranald reported that the Planners and Controllers Day went well, in particular John Duckworth’s presentation was well received (and repeated at DVO open meeting). It was interesting to see some of the routs on route gadget even for the shortest legs. John’s comment that you need to stick to the rules and the guidelines as they work was important to pass on. Ideally we want more folk to attend.

Ranald had run a small controllers course and this had been done after an event which was OK for small numbers,

Discussion took place on looking at different types of training and whether some could be done on the internet, but it was stressed that there was a need for face to face interaction as well. We need to continue to support event officials and their development across the region and wherever practical share officials across the clubs.


	

	10
	EMEWS 

EMEWS will be out shortly after the meeting once had time to collate everything and have materials for the AGM.

We can then put out a mini-EMEWS just before AGM to remind people of it.

Concern was expressed for Ernie Williams after his problems at recent event in LOG where he was taken to hospital. One problem was trying to get the ambulance to the event and finding the details in the risk assessment which was in finish tent with all details bit could not be accessed. As a result some ideas for improving this area of safety are being pulled together by those involved (including Ernie who had 5 days in hospital and is continuing to have tests but is now at home).

	

	11
	EMOA Committee

With the AGM coming up we do seem short of volunteers for the roles on the committee. Potentially all could be vacant.

However, Ranald had looked at the constitution and proposed a resolution.

The standing orders allow the committee members to hold a post for 3 years and state that after this they must stand down for a year. However, they also state that the East Midlands  committee can amend this. Viv had agreed she would be willing to stay on as Treasurer as she now knew how to manage the role. With this in mind Ranald proposed we agree as a committee to amend the standing order for termination of the Treasurer role after 3 years. The committee agreed to this. This would allow the Treasurer to continue. 

Ranald also stated he was willing to continue on as Development Officer (or if appropriate Chairman if someone else could be found to take on the Development Officer role).

We also have a volunteer to take on the key role of Fixtures Secretary.
The new committee can then agree a revised schedule of meetings (even proposing virtual sessions if felt appropriate to reduce time), but it would be up to the new committee to propose changes.
At this stage it was agreed to book the next meeting for Clifton Village Hall as everyone agreed was a central location.

We are still finding it difficult to find anyone to be officials next year. All reps were encouraged to continue looking for folk prepared to fulfil the roles.


	All members of the committee to continue to see if officials can be found and also to give consideration to a different model of operating, if this proves necessary
Need to get AGM to ratify decision to allow Treasurer to stay on longer than 3 years. Mike to add item to AGM agenda when publishes in EMEWS


	12
	Any Other Business
Hilary Palmer said she had recently started a new level 2 coaching course. It was a mixture of face to face and mentored delivery. This was being provided to a small number of coaches (3). Hilary wanted to know from club reps if they have any people at level 1 who need to move up to level 2 and were there any mentors available to assist? This model might work.

 Hilary also asked if level 1 coaching was what clubs needed? There is a review taking place and would like to know what clubs prefer. Do they want the level 1 coach qualification, or would they prefer someone to have a more informal assistant coach title as they move up to a level 2 title?

Dave Olivant stated was preparing the Novice Mapping Training course and agreed that it may be possible for a none-orienteer to attend. The course could probably handle at most 2 or 3 more people.


	Club Reps to ask clubs if there were any level 1 coaches who need to move up to level 2 coach standard AND also about the qualification levels.



	13
	Dates and venues for future meetings:

All meetings to be held at the Pace Room, St Mary’s Church, Clifton Village, Nottinghamshire at 7.30 p.m..
AGM – 16th September
Committee Meeting – 21st October 
	John Woodall to book hall for future committee meeting on 21st Oct
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